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President: Charlie Britten 
Vice President: Mike Carney 

Secretary: Kathy Fontanini 
Treasurer: Mavis Nicolai 

NCCC Governor: Dave Fontanini 
Activities: Judy Mosley 

Webmaster: John Gesslein 
Sergeant-at-Arms: Ron Parker 
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September: 9/12 – Ride & Dine Jim & Judy Rowley 

9/20 – Applefest Parade 
9/27 – Members Meeting at the Cruz-In  

October: 10/9-11 – Ride & Dine Dennis & Cyndy Schaper 
10/25 – Members Meeting  

November: 11/14 – Year-End Party             

December: PLEASE NOTE - NO MEETING IN DECEMBER  
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President’s Message 

Our season is winding down as the days get shorter the number of days we can get 
together with our cars is also diminishing. We had a very nice summer and it isn’t quite 
over- even though we have football and school starting  

In August we enjoyed a nice Ride N Dine, an awesome Rudy’s Cruise Night and topped 
it off with a great Potluck at the Rowley’s. Some of us went to Road America and 
watched the Corvettes race and one of us broke the rules and drove his personal vette at 
Triple Digits on the track. He will remain nameless.  

Some of us are getting packed up and ready to head south for the National Corvette 
Caravan next week. I was apprehensive at first but am now quite excited about this trip. 
So much to do and see. It will be great to talk to other clubs and get some ideas on how to 
progress forward.  

We have had some challenges but due to our work I the past we are in a great position to 
move forward and choose what we want to do as a club. I foresee us having more fun and 
less fundraising. But we will still need to get sponsorship. I would appreciate anyone who 
goes out and asks for sponsors to talk to me first so we are all on the same page. Its also 
important that we don’t duplicate our efforts. If you have ideas- Let’s talk. Don’t forget 
we need people to be involved- if you are reading this you are already involved. Just 
make it official!! Run for a Position! Its not that hard- I went all the way to the top in a 
year and a half!! We need you and we will be nice to you.  

So hurry up and enjoy the rest of the season before it is gone!!!  
 
Charlie Britten 
RCC President  
 

September 2009 Newsletter - August Meeting Notes 
General Meeting: Attendance: Charlie & Carol Britten, Kathy & Dave Fontanini, Mike 
& Cindi Carney, John & Susan Gesslein, Claude & Judy Mosley, Dennis & Cyndy 



Schaper, Tom & Mary Stibbe, Mark & Lynn Kay, Ron & Patty Parker, Duffy & Martha 
Hoffland, Ted & Kathy Pervin, Jim & Judy Rowley and Mavis Nicolai.  

Thanks to Jim and Judy for hosting this month’s membership meeting at their home.  

Thanks to all the members who came to the Rudy’s Drive-In Corvette night. Their was at 
least 100 cars in attendance.  

Secretary’s Report: The meeting minutes from July 26th were approved as written.  

Treasurer’s Report: Mavis gave a brief update on the checkbook activity.  

Governor’s Report: No report.  

Webmaster’s Report: John continues to update the website. The website and domain 
name will be renewed in September.  

Event Chairperson: Jim & Judy Rowley will be hosting September’s ride and dine on 
Saturday, Sept. 12th. More details to come. The club has decided not to officially 
participate in the Fall Color Run, hosted by the Suburban Corvette club. Kathy & Dave 
Fontanini have volunteered to do a RCC fall color run on Saturday, October 10th. They 
will let the club know more details as soon as they are confirmed.  

The next parade that the club will participate in is the La Crescent Applefest on Sunday, 
September 20th. The parade begins at 1:00 p.m. It was suggested that we meet at the 
Dresbach rest area. More details to come.  

The holiday party is scheduled for Saturday, November 14th.  

The next membership meeting will be held at Cruz-In on Sunday, September 27th. There 
will be nominations of new officers for 2010. All members are encouraged to bring their 
selections for nominations.  

Old Business: None.  

New Business: The Oktoberfest Show & Shine car show will be held on Sunday, 
September 27th at Dahl Ford car lot. All proceeds will be donated to Operation 
Homefront.  

Discussion on RCC’s webpage sponsorships was covered. John will remove Personal 
Touch Monogramming from the website.  



Adjournment: Meeting adjourned, approved.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kathy Fontanini 
RCC Secretary  
 

 

October Birthdays 
Rich Volden 10/9  

 
 

Governor’s Report - September 2009  
No Report. 

 
 

Webmaster’s Notes 
To see what club events are coming up for the month of September, please check the 
Events Calendar page.  

New pictures have been added to the Gallery page.  

To get a copy of this month's newsletter, just click on Download.  



If you are a Corvette owner and would like get more information about the River City 
Corvettes Club, just send us an email at postmaster@rivercitycorvettes.com.  
 
RCC Webmaster, 
John Gesslein  
webmaster@rivercitycorvettes.com.  
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